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Office of Labor Relations Staff Report
Memorandum of Agreement 
Between 
King County 
and
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77 
January 1, 2025 – December 31, 2025


SUBJECT:  A Memorandum of Agreement with IBEW Local 77 for 2025 King County Employee Health Benefits and Collective Bargaining Agreement modification

	MOA Description:
	2025 King County Employee Health Benefits and Collective Bargaining Agreement modification

	County Lead Negotiator:
	Tim Novasky

	Union Lead Negotiator:
	Jonathan Finch




UNIT OVERVIEW:  

Approximately 105 electrical workers in the Facilities and Rail Divisions of the Metro Transit Department. 


BARGAINING HISTORY:

International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77 (the union) participates in the Joint Labor Management Insurance Committee (JLMIC) which is comprised of representatives of the County and labor organizations, including the union. Medical plan changes for 2025 were negotiated in the JLMIC, resulting in an Agreement covering benefits effective January 1, 2025, through December 31, 2025, and fully ratified into law on September 15, 2024. The union participates in the JLMIC and adopted all terms and conditions of the JLMIC agreement. On September 19, 2024, the union filed a demand to bargain the impacts of the changes in health benefits. While the County was not required to bargain further over the JLMIC changes, the County and the union met on October 3, 2024, to discuss concerns brought forward by the union and to provide information of the changes to the health benefits beginning in 2025. The parties also discussed the 2025 compensation package in the collective bargaining agreement (CBA), resulting in an agreement on changes to the CBA.  





SUMMARY OF TERMS:

In addition to the cost of living adjustment (COLA) formula already agreed to in the CBA, each member of the bargaining unit will receive an additional 1.5 percent General Wage Increase (GWI) effective January 1, 2025.   

FISCAL IMPACT:

The fiscal impact of the Agreement is detailed in the Executive’s Fiscal Note for the proposed ordinance.

INVITED:

· Timothy Novasky, OLR Labor Negotiator
· Angela Marshall, OLR Deputy Director
· Jonathan Finch, Business Rep, International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77
Page 1 of 1
Office of Labor Relations Staff Report 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77 [101]
Page 2 of 2
Office of Labor Relations Staff Report 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 77 [101]
image1.png
kil

King County




